
Granicus Item # 15-885 
 

Report to the 
Manitowoc Plan Commission 

 
Date:  August 26, 2015 
 
Request:  PC 27-2015 / 37-2006 Deed Restriction between Manitowoc Public Utilities & the City of 
Manitowoc for property on State Highway 310 
 
Reason for Request:  MPU is requesting deed restriction.  MPU wrote initial deed restriction draft and is 
requesting the City’s input. 
 
Existing Land Use:  Vacant.  Adjacent to the an electrical substation and City of Two Rivers’ industrial 
park. 
 
Existing Zoning:  P-1 Conservancy 
 
Report:  MPU’s request for a deed restriction is bringing closure to conversations that occurred between 
the City and MPU from back in 2006.  

• MPU purchased 9.92 acres from Floyd Anhalt on February 19, 2001 (V 1481 P 296). The 
Property had two tax parcel numbers 18-133-015-003.00 (2.00acres) & 18-133-016-003.00 
(7.92 acres). Purchase price was $35,000 according to transfer fee on deed. 

• Property was in in the Town of Two Rivers at time of purchase. 
• MPU planned to construct an 80 megawatt gas turbine which would be adjacent to the 

Shoto Substation. 
• MPU wanted to be a good neighbor with the City of Two Rivers (TR’s industrial park is 

directly east of the property, they share a property line).  MPU and City of Two Rivers tried 
to negotiate the use, landscaping, street dedication etc.  The negotiations between MPU 
and Two Rivers became problematic . 

• MPU decided to deed property to the City of Manitowoc, the City can annex its own 
property.  Municipalities can annex their own property even though it is not contiguous with 
itself.  8/25/2006 MPU quit claims the property to the City of Manitowoc (V 2206 Pg 732 
Doc 1014196) 

• Sept 27, 2006 City annexes property, zones the property “P-1” Conservancy which permits 
public utilities (per Plan Commission minutes) 

• In the Plan Commission file from 2006 there is a reference to a ground lease or other 
agreement between the City and MPU but that agreement was never completed.  The 
agreement was supposed to clarify that the City could not sell the subject property without 
first having consent from MPU. 

 
The current draft deed restriction prohibits the City’s ability to sell the property without MPU 
Commissions approval. 
 
The draft deed restriction has been submitted to the City Attorney for review and an opinion. 
  
 
Recommendation:  The Community Development recommends to enter into the deed restriction with 
Manitowoc Public Utilities and to incorporate any edits or amendments identified by the City Attorney 
after their review. 
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